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PUBLIC SERVICE MINISTRY CIRCULAR 

MEMORANDUM 
REFERENCE NO. PS: 15/1/24  

 
 
 
FROM: Permanent Secretary, 
 Public Service Ministry 
 
TO: All Permanent Secretaries, 
 Heads of Departments and 
 Regional Executive Officers 
 
DATE: 1997-07-14 
 

SUBJECT:  
 
Change of Telephone Numbers 

 
 

 
Please be informed that consequent upon the appointment of Mrs. Leila Parris as Deputy Permanent 
Secretary, Public Service Management, Office of the President, telephone no. 02-56582 has been allocated 
for her use. 

 
2. As a result, telephone no. 02-56582 is no longer used by the Permanent Secretary.  Persons wishing 

to contact the Permanent Secretary should now call telephone no. 02-66528 only.  Our fax number 
remains 02-57899. 

 
3. Grateful if the above can be brought to the attention of all the appropriate Personnel in your 

Ministries/Departments/Regions. 
 
 
 
R. Sivanand, A.A. 
Permanent Secretary 
Public Service Management 
Office of the President 

 


